
 

PROVIDER ALERT 

UPDATE: PRAs and 835s for H2016 Claims 

August 20, 2021  

 

Target Audience: Psychiatric Rehabilitation (PRP and RRP) Providers  

 

The details below replace the guidance that was communicated on May 11, 2021. 

  

Optum Maryland communicates Provider Remittance Advice (PRAs) and 835s for 

approved and denied H2016 claims. Some providers reported difficulty in uploading 

these 835s because they did not include the “CAS” segment. As requested, the CAS 

segment has been added to the 835, beginning on August 16, 2021. If the CAS 

segment on an 835 contains a “246” code, this will indicate approval of the submitted 

H2016. Similar approval information may be found on a PRA under “Explanation 

Codes.” 

●  The PRA will reflect the charge amount that was sent on the claim and will 

have a payment of $0 

● The 835 reflects the amount the provider charged, including any claim 

adjustment applied, resulting in a payment of $0 

A sample of the new “Approved H2016” PRA and 835 with the charge amount is shown 

below. Please note the $0 paid amount and the “Explanation Codes.” 

This PRA and 835 can be identified by the presence of a “246” (“This non-payable code 

is for required reporting only.”) and an “AP” (“Approved”) explanation code. 

●  Please note: If the Explanation Codes or CAS segment has any status 

listed other than “246” (835) or “246 AP,” this indicates denial of the 

H2016 submitted. 

  

  

 

 

 

 



Example of an approved H2016 PRA/835:  

 

 
 

If any provider would like to have any past or historical H2016s PRAs and 835s sent 

with this CAS segment included, please send requests by emailing the Optum Maryland 

EDI Support team at omd_edisupport@optum.com (note the underscore in the email 

address). As much of the following information must be included in your email to enable 

Optum to identify the claims in question: 

● TIN (required) 

● Service date range and provider type(s) (required) 

● Claim numbers 

● Check numbers 

 

 



If you have any questions about the information in this alert, please contact 

omd_edisupport@optum.com. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Optum Maryland Team 

 

Please visit our website at maryland.optum.com for provider resources, online training, 

and more information. 

mailto:omd_edisupport@optum.com
https://maryland.optum.com/

